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9th September 2010
Dear Headteacher & Colleagues 
As you may be aware, around one in ten schoolchildren are affected by asthma and it is important that schools know how to respond if children are wheezy or having an asthma attack in school.  Recent analysis has also shown that hospital admissions of children with asthma are greatest in September, shortly after they return to school from their holidays.
We are writing to let you know about the launch of a new set of traffic light guidelines to help doctors, parents, carers and children decide what action should be taken when children are wheezy or having an asthma attack.  In Bradford district the whole health community including hospitals, GPs and the ambulance service, as well as Education Bradford and Bradford Council, has been working together to develop these guidelines which will be launched in September 2010. 
The guidelines aim to ensure that consistent messages are given to parents and families to ensure the best care and outcomes for the children.  As well as having Education Bradford as a member of our Network group, we have tested out an emergency services lesson plan for use as part of the Citizenship and Health curriculum.  This was tested locally at Buttershaw Business Enterprise College.

As mentioned, hospital admissions of children with asthma in Bradford district are higher in September than at any other time of year, a picture which is reflected nationally and internationally.  In England, for example, hospital admissions for asthma among children aged 16 and under were 58 per cent higher in September 2009 than the monthly average for the year.
 
Although the reasons for this increase in admissions are unclear it may be linked with whether children follow their asthma management plans during the summer holidays.  It may also be linked to the onset of autumn weather. 
Asthma can be very well managed for the vast majority of children.  The school community has an important role to play in supporting children to manage their asthma so that they can participate fully in school life and achieve good school attendance.  As Headteachers you could make a real difference by letting teaching staff, parents and carers know about the new asthma guidelines and encourage children to follow their asthma management plans even when they are feeling well.  
You are encouraged to have a current Asthma policy. A recommended sample policy will be available through Education Bradford Health and Wellbeing team during the school year 2010/2011. In addition, the School Nurse can help support staff to use the traffic light guidelines on the wheezy child when they are launched.

We would like to work with you on finding the best ways to communicate this information to parents, children and staff. I enclose a sample letter which you could send out to parents of children with asthma or you might like to highlight the September increase in your newsletter.  
Yours faithfully
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Dr Anita  Parkin




Kath Tunstall 

Joint Director of Public Health
Strategic Director of Services for Children & Young People 

� NHS Information Centre News Release. Peak in asthma hospital admissions among young children in September, provisional figures show. 10 August 2010.








